
 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA                                                                                                                           GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
505 VAN NESS AVENUE 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 

 
October 29, 2020 

 

Rodger Schwecke, Senior Vice President                             GI-2020-09-SDG-53-04 

Gas Operations and System Integrity 

Southern California Gas Company 

555 West 5th Street, GT21C3 

Los Angeles, CA 90013 

 

Subject: General Order (G.O.) 112-F Compliance Inspection of San Diego Gas and Electric 

Company’s Emergency Response Program 

 

Dear Mr. Schwecke:  

 

The Safety Enforcement Division (SED) of the California Public Utilities Commission 

conducted a G.O. 112-F inspection of San Diego Gas and Electric Company’s (SDG&E) 

Emergency Response Program on September 14-18, 2020. The inspection included a review of 

SDG&E’s records from calendar years 2016 to 2019.  SED used the Pipeline and Hazardous 

Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA), Office of Pipeline Safety’s “Inspection Assistant 

Form” as a reference guide to conduct the inspection.  SED reviewed records remotely during 

this inspection due to COVID-19 and California Governor Newsom’s Executive Order N-33-20 

(“Safer at Home, Stay at Home”), shelter in place, and social distancing guidelines.  

 

SED staff found no probable violations or concerns during its inspection and considers this 

inspection closed.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Michelle Wei, at (213) 620-2780 or by email: 

miw@cpuc.ca.gov.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Terence Eng, P.E. 

Program Manager 

Gas Safety and Reliability Branch 

Safety and Enforcement Division  

 

CC: Michelle Wei, SED/GSRB 

        Troy Bauer, SCG/SDG&E 

        Daniel Rendler, SCG/SDG&E 

        Kan Wai Tong, SED/GSRB 

        Claudia Almengor, SED/GSRB 

 

 

 


